Government of India Notification on Food Safety and Standard Rules 2011

 

The Government of India proposes to implement the “Food Safety and Standard Rules 2011” in exercise of the powers conferred in section 91 of Food Safety and Standard Act 2006. A notification dated 5.5.2011 issued to this effect is to be published shortly in the Gazette of India. The new rules will come into force three months from the date of its publication in the official gazette.

In accordance with the new rules, an adulterated product will be classified as:

 a)      Sub-standard product that would attract penalty as imposed by the adjudicating officer.

 b)      Unsafe product would attract imprisonment as punishment awarded by the appropriate Court of Law.

 All establishments will be required to obtain a Registration number or License from the Central/State Government as the case may be depending upon the turnover and distribution network within one State or more.

FHRAI and SIHRA have emailed the detailed new Rules to all our Members who are requested to read them carefully. Any SIHRA Member who has not received the same may let our Secretariat know (Phone: 044 2829 7511/12; Email: admin@sihra.in) and we will be glad to forward it once again. Members are welcome to send their comments on the proposed Food and Safety Standard Rules 2011 to our office to reach us latest by 15th June 2011 enable collate and forward to FHRAI.

In the context of the proposed new Food Safety and Standards Rules, and depending on demand, SIHRA will be happy to conduct one day Food Safety Workshops for its Members at various Cities in South India as has been done on 19th May 2011 at Chennai.

 

